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This is a faq born of frustration. The first time I tried to get all the 
magnus, I missed the Cypress Creel for Gibari. The second time, Xehla didn't 
have a camera for Naiad (and I'd already saved over my file), and the last 
time, about a month ago, I had 1000 magnus and was just filling in the empty 
spots when I found I could no longer get the Sun Anklet. So, that's where 
this came from. I have used most of the faqs on this game at one time or 
another, but special thanks to theWilse for the Aging Magnus faq, Fei Hong 
for the One Chance and Constellation faqs, sabin01 for the Equipment faq,  
exarkunnn for the sidequest faq, Yami Shuryou for his walkthrough, and  
Badaro for the Magnus List. Extra special thanks to Daredevil3181 for 
the tremendously helpful Magnus Special Combo Faq. I also received help on 
the board from HolyKnightSlash, cyberpik, and xylophone2. Thanks, everyone! 

A few things to remember: 

There are spoilers in this faq - not many, but some necessarily because 
it lists all the bosses. I would recommend having finished the game at least 
once before you try getting all the magnus anyway. 

I have not attempted to list every location for every magnus - just enough to 
get what you need with a little deck building on the side now and again. If 
you think I missed something important, feel free to email and let me know at 
sis_cindy@hotmail.com. 

In this game, you don't have to own a magnus for it to go into the gathering.  
All you must do is see it, so be sure to check out those shops even if you're 
not buying. 

Give Xelha a camera when you get to Alfard even if she's not in your party 
and leave it in her deck. She will be on her own for a while and she MUST  
have a camera for a boss fight. 

There are two unique fights in the game where the deck is blind; you 
choose cards to match the enemy's. There are cameras in these decks. You MUST 
get pictures of the Ice Goddess of Wazn and the Wizard Shadow at the bottom 
of Zozma Tower. If you miss the pictures, you'll have to do the fights again. 
Be sure to save before these fights in case you miss the cameras. 

IMPORTANT: I am including a section at the bottom where I list the one-chance  
items in order; I would suggest you familiarize yourself with the list and  
check it now and again as you go along. 

SUPER IMPORTANT: When aging magnus, be careful not to leave your Gamecube on 
too soon. For a magnus to be added to the gathering, YOU MUST SEE IT, so if 
you leave your system on all night to age your magnus and a magnus has more 
than one evolution, you'll skip a step because you didn't see it. It is very 
important on one-of-a-kind items like the auras and the magical piggy bank to 
see each evolution, so don't start any hardcore aging until those items are 



complete. Many thanks to xylophone2 on the boards for this explanation. 

Phantom Goldoba - this is a one-time only dungeon, so make sure to get every 
chest. Start in the lower right room and work your way around room by room. 
Be sure to get a picture of the Master Revenant. They only sell for one gil 
each, so you only need one. Walk into the blue orbs to fight them; these don't 
respawn. Don't forget the boss picture either.   

Don't get rid of any magnus unless you're SURE it isn't needed to evolve into 
something else or needed for a recipe. 

Rotating Magnus - these are magnus that change at given intervals, so they're 
always changing. The Green Light, for example, will change from Green to 
Yellow to Red, back to Green...forever.  

Evolving Magnus - these are magnus that change into something else after a 
given amount of time. They differ from rotating magnus in that once they've 
evolved, they will never return to the original. I do not list the times 
required for evolving magnus, but keep in mind that some of these things take 
a very long time (72 hours for Peach Boy to turn into Wonder Momo, for  
instance - not so long compared to Shampoo...). Check out the Aging Magnus  
Faq by theWilse for specifics on the time required for a particular magnus. 

Recipes - These are combos performed in battle when you use magnus in  
particular combinations to create new magnus; they must usually be done in  
the order listed to work. You also must not combine them with any other  
magnus that turn for the new magnus to be made. If you want a Paper Fan, for  
example, you must use Young Bamboo, Rice Paste, and Rice Paper in that exact  
order and no other magnus that turn to get it. All the recipes are from 
Daredevil3181's excellent Combo Faq. I have not listed all of the combos -  
only those required for magnus that can't be found any other way. To complete  
the combo section of your gathering, check his faq. If you want to use  
non-Magic users, you can often substitute Mineral Water for Aqua Burst and  
Large Fire for Fire Burst. 

Photos -  

Boss photos - you get one shot at these (with the exception of Giacomo, Ayme, 
and Folon), so don't miss them! Remember, if there are two bosses in a fight,  
you must get them both. I will not list in the missable section all the boss  
photos. Just remember that you must get all their pictures or you can't get  
all the magnus. 

Limited time enemies are just that - around for a short time - and should be  
treated just like bosses. 

Regular photos can be done anytime. If you miss one, you can go back for it. 

Drops - monsters in this game can drop many different items, so it's a good 
idea to hang around and fight for a while when you get to a new place. If 
there's a question mark (?), that means I'm not sure which monster dropped 
it. Some enemies only show up with others (like shellfish and devilish hands 
at Detourne), so I'm not positive which dropped it. 

*missable and/or one-of-a-kind item 

SM = Star Map 



Okay, here we go. Good luck! 

Magnus List 

Short Sword       - starting equipment, Kalas 

Saber             - starting equipment, Kalas 

Long Sword        - starting equipment, Kalas 

Ice Dagger        - chest, Moonguile Forest (behind log you have to burn) 

Flame Sword       - drop, Doomer, North Nunki Valley 
                    buy, Pherkad 

Duel Sword        - defeat Nunkirantula, North Nunki Valley  
                    shop, Nashira 

Chaos Edge        - drop, Albireo, Cloud Passage 
                    chest, Lesser Celestial River 

Ray of Truth      - drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 
                    shop, Sheliak 

Dark Sword        - shop, Komo Mai 

Marvelous Sword   - shop, Komo Mai 
                    drop, Cursed Spellbook, Library of Magic (rare) 

Silver Sword      - Literature Room, Library of Magic 
                    drop, Undead Swordsman, Holoholo Jungle (rare) 

Flametongue       - drop, Magic Shellfish (?), Detourne (Mira) 

Crystal Edge      - drop, Ghost Claws, Trail of Souls 
                    Trail of Souls mini-game prize 

Gladius           - SM reward for Virgo 

Wind God Blade    - chest, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Death Pendulum    - drop, Imperial Guard, Mintaka 
                    shop, Azha 

Cetaka's Sword    - drop, Imperial Walker, Goldoba (before Azha) 
                    chest, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Shadow Thruster   - chest, Lava Caves 
                    drop, Foy Tow, Lava Caves 

Solar Saber       - drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 
                    chest, Lava Caves 
                    drop, Mafreega, Duhr Labyrinth 

Blood Sword       - chest, Armory, Fifth Floor, Imperial Palace 
                    drop, Zuzlani, Imperial Palace (third floor) 



Dimension Blade   - drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 

Air Slash         - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 
                    chest, Celestial Alps 

Apocalypse Sword  - drop, Gul-Bar-Mool, Zosma Tower 
                    chest, Celestial Alps 

Efreeti Saber     - drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 

Aqua Truth        - chest, Illusory Fortress 
                  - drop, Rulug, Celestial Alps 

Kusanagi Blade    - SM reward for Canis Major 

Durandal          - drop, Demonic Hands, Cor Hydrae 

Muramasa Blade    - drop, Demonic Hands, Cor Hydrae 

Esperanza         - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Void Phantom      - chest in cabin, Celestial Alps 

Double Paddle     - starting equipment, Gibari 

Mosquito          - starting equipment, Gibari 
                    shop, Sheliak 
                    drop, Pul-Puk, Lesser Celestial River 

Stream Blade      - starting equipment, Gibari 
                    shop, Sheliak 

Butterfly         - help soldiers, Elnath Castle, Diadem 
                    chest, Mayor's House, Sheliak 

Black Scepter     - shop, Komo Mai 
                    drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 

Wave Blade        - chest, Library of Magic 
                    shop, Opu 

Heat Paddle       - chest, Holoholo Jungle 
                    drop, Devil Claws, Celestial Tree 

Green Oak         - drop, Ghost Claws, Trail of Souls 
                    drop, Devilish Hands/Gormer, Detourne (Mira) 

Mayfly            - drop, Ray-Moo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                    shop, Balancoire 
   
Second Hand       - drop, Crystal Spider, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

White Scepter     - drop, Imperial Guard, Mintaka 
                    shop, Azha 

Black Ash         - drop, Imperial Walker, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Red Oak           - drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 
                    give Girls Thoughts to boy guarding back room in Azha 



Wave Cutter       - shop, Cursa 
                    drop, Arachnid, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 
                    chest outside Imperial Fortress 

Dragonfly         - drop, Beberum, Imperial Fortress, Fifth Floor 
                    chest, Armory, Fifth Floor, Imperial Palace 
                    drop, Mad Cancerite, Duhr Labyrinth 

Crystal Wing      - drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 

White Ash         - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 
                    drop, Maw-Maw Goo, Greater Celestial River 

Power Blade       - give Rubber Mud to clerk in Gemma to re-open his shop 
                    chest, Greater Celestial River 
                    drop, Maw-Maw-Goo, Greater Celestial River 

Bloody Vortex     - chest, Illusory Fortress 
                    drop, Shadow Claws, Greater Celestial River 

Rainbow Ash       - reward for re-staging the Portable Shrine Show in Komo  
                    Mai for the old man at the port who is upset with his  
                    wife; available after Celestial Alps 

Silver Ash        - Family Tree reward from Quzman 

Spatula           - drop, Diabolos, Cor Hydrae 

Mirage Blade      - drop, Diabolos, Cor Hydrae 

Firefly           - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Balgora's Paddle  - scene after you defeat boss, Greater Celestial River 

Krone Horn        - starting equipment, Lyude 

Assault Trumpet   - starting equipment, Lyude 

Shining Horn      - starting equipment, Lyude 
                    drop, Cursed Grimoire, Library of Magic 

Shadow Cornet     - drop, Undead Swordsman, Holoholo Jungle 
                    shop, Sheliak or Komo Mai; starting equipment, Lyude 

Snake Tuba        - chest, near Geldoblame's ship, Anuenue Port 
                    drop, Devil Claws, Celestial Tree 

Magnum Cornet     - Philosophy Room, Library of Magic 

Devil Eupho       - defeat boss, Library of Magic 
                    Trail of Souls mini-game prize 

Brilliant Horn    - shop, Reverence (Mira) 
                    drop, Filler, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Indra Horn        - drop, Wokoob Kakish, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                    drop, Foy Tow, Lava Caves 

Veda Cornet       - drop, Elite Imperial Guard, Mintaka 



                    drop, Magna Beast, Lava Caves 

Saxoflare         - shop, Cursa 

Asura Tuba        - search Armory, Fifth Floor, Imperial Palace 

Golden Bugle      - drop, Gagarek, Mintaka (after Lava Caves) 
                    drop, Mafreega, Duhr Labyrinth 

Saxolauncher      - drop, Bar-Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 

Glint Cornet      - drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 
                    (thanks to HolyKnightSlash for this info) 

Hades Horn        - drop, Mysterious Shellfish, Zosma tower 
                    chest, Phantom Goldoba 

Varna Horn        - drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 

*Agni Tuba        - chest, Phantom Goldoba 

Ravana Pet        - drop, Vorleg, Cor Hydrae 
  
Shining Trumpet   - drop, Vorleg, Cor Hydrae 

Brahma Eupho      - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Vishnu            - defeat boss, Phantom Goldoba 

Leather Gloves    - starting equipment, Savyna 
  
Power Knuckles    - starting equipment, Savyna 

Battle Claws      - starting equipment, Savyna 

Flame Sphere      - drop Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 
                    shop, Opu/Parnasse 
                    shop, Opu/starting equipment, Savyna 

Ice Knuckles      - drop, Zelmer, Trail of Souls 
                    Savyna's House, Opu 

Tekken            - drop, Gray Cancerite, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                    shop, Balancoire 

Arm Bomber        - drop, Crystal Spider, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                    shop, Mintaka 

Crystal Nails     - drop, Imperial Walker, Goldoba (before Azha) 
                    chest, Goldoba (before Azha) 
                    drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 

Panther Claws     - shop, Azha 
                    drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 

Wolf Fangs        - chest, Imperial Palace, Second Floor 

Aqua Impulse      - SM reward for Sagitta 
                    shop, Cursa 
                    drop, Bar-Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 



                 

Inferno Fists     - search Armory, Fifth Floor, Imperial Palace 
                    drop, Corrupted Walker, Imperial Walker (first floor) 
                    drop, Bauganum, Duhr Labyrinth 

Metal Knuckles    - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Freezing Nails    - drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 
                    drop, Laramooga, Nihal Desert 

Red Impulse       - drop, Gul-Bar-Mool, Zosma Tower 
                    drop, Laramooga, Nihal Desert 
                    give water to lost person in Nihal Desert 

Dragon Claws      - SM reward for Centaurus 

Galeos Fangs      - defeat boss, Illusory Fortress 
                    give water to lost person in Nihal Desert 

Firedrake Fists - sidequest at Duke's Manor in Balancoire 
                  Speak to the teacher and maid after the children are there; 
                  leave and return and speak them again until the teacher 
                  is lying in the floor and the children are everywhere (I 
                  had to enter three times). Speak to the maid then to each 
                  of the children. Bring them what they ask for: Picture 
                  Book, Snow, Roasted Bird, Pow Milk. After you've given them 
                  what they requested, leave and return one more time. Speak 
                  to the grateful maid to get this fists. I'm not sure when 
                  this sidequest becomes available, but I left Cor Hydrae to 
                  complete it, so it doesn't go away. Many, many thanks to 
                  to cyberpik here at the Gamefaqs board for telling me how 
                  to get this magnus.  

Frozen Soul          - drop Wolgarb, Cor Hydrae 

Efreeti Glitter      - drop Wolgarb, Cor Hydrae 

Mermaid Nails        - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Phoenix Crest        - scene after you defeat boss, Nihal Desert 

Leather Jacket       - starting equipment 

Ice Armor            - drop Unuk, Moonguile Forest 

Flame Mail           - drop Doomer, North Nunki Valley 

Chain Mail           - chest Rudolfo's Mansion 

Shadow Suit          - shop, Sheliak; starting equipment, Lyude 

Flash Armor          - starting equipment, Lyude 

Heat Jacket          - starting equipment, Savyna 
                       drop, Spell Shellfish (?), Holoholo Jungle 

Crystal Mail         - drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 

Half Plate           - drop, Undead Swordsman, Holoholo Jungle 



                       shop, Parnasse 

Chronos Armor        - cafe where Melodia is eating, Parnasse 

Blue Sky Mail        - drop, Gray Cancerite, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                       shop, Mintaka or Azha 

Scale Mail           - chest, soldier headquarters, Mintaka 

Aqua Jacket          - drop, Iron Beetle II, Imperial Palace 
                       drop, Mafreega, Duhr Labyrinth 

Efreeti Suit         - drop, Contaminated Walker, Imperial Palace 
                       drop, Mad Cancerite, Duhr Labyrinth 
                       chest in cabin, Celestial Alps 

Full Plate           - chest, Capella (Duhr) 

Chaos Mail           - chest, Celestial Alps 
                       give water to lost person in Nihal Desert 

Holy Armor           - chest in cabin, Celestial Alps 
                       give water to lost person in Nihal Desert 

Battle Suit          - drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 
                       chest, Greater Celestial River 

Dragoon Gale         - defeat boss, Greater Celestial River 

Desperda             - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Leather Vest         - starting equipment, Xelha 
                       drop, Shawra, Moonguile Forest 

Heat Robe            - starting equipment, Xelha 

Nixie Garb           - SM reward for Puppis 

Mink Coat            - chest in Rudolfo's mansion 
                       buy, Pherkad 

Cloak of Dark Night  - chest, Lesser Celestial River (to right of screen 
                       where you save first drowning boy 

Shawl of the Goddess  - SM reward received after X number of pieces acquired 

Zeit Robe             - chest, Library of Magic 

Pegasus Cloak         - SM reward for Hydra 
                        shop, Reverence (Mira) 

Silk Robe             - shop, Reverence (Mira) 

Robe of Firelight     - starting equipment, Mizuti 

Sleet Shawl           - search Melodia's room, Duke Calbren's Mansion 
                        starting equipment, Mizuti 

*Mephistopheles Cloak - give 13 quest magnus to children in Azha Village 
                        (lava works fine) and talk to guy sitting on the 



                        ground by the lava caves 

Forseti Robe          - chest, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 
                        drop, Floomer, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Hamelin Cloak         - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Robe of Morning Cool  - drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 
                        drop, Rulug, Celestial Alps 

Siegfried             - talk to old man who wanted to know about the chest  
                        with the Earth Buckle in it, and he'll give you this 
                        drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 

Wizard Robe           - defeat Wizard Shadow, Zosma Tower 

Firedrake Robe        - drop, Diabolos, Cor Hydrae 

Robe of the Ocean     - drop, Diabolos, Cor Hydrae 

Venus Garb            - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Power Helmet          - shop Nashira; starting equipment, Kalas 

Calm Helmet           - starting equipment, Gibari 

Infinity Mask         - starting equipment, Lyude 

Shagreen Helmet       - drop, Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 

Flame Helmet          - drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 

Brave Knight Helm     - chest, Holoholo Jungle 
                        shop, Parnasse 

Ruffian Mask          - drop, Ray-Moo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Gleaming Helm         - defeat boss, Detourne (Mira) 

Viking Helmet         - chest, first house in Mintaka 
                        drop, Snow Cancerite, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Crystal Helm          - SM reward for X number of star map pieces 

Phoenix Helm          - chest, Ice Castle 
                        chest, Second Floor Bathroom, Imperial Palace 
  
Full Helm             - chest, Throne Room, Imperial Palace 
                        drop, Zuzlani, Imperial Palace, Third Floor 

Sacred Helm           - give Rubber Mud to clerk in Gemma to re-open his shop 
                        drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 

Skull Mask            - drop, Mysterious Shellfish, Zosma tower 

*Mithril Helmet       - drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 
                        chest, Phantom Goldoba 

Aurora                - Family Tree Reward from Quzman 



Ometeotl Gear         - SM reward for Canis Minor 

Glacial Helmet        - drop, Vorleg, Cor Hydrae 

Prominence Helm       - drop, Vorleg, Cor Hydrae 

Golden Helm           - chest, Cor hydrae (after first fight with Malpercio - 
                        go up stairs to the right - keep going past the 
                        red save flower until you see the chest) 
                        [if you've done all your aging, this is the last  
                         magnus in the game - Congrats!] 

Safety Hood           - shop, Celebrai village 

Leather Hat           - starting equipment, Xelha 
                        chest, Moonguile Forest 

Feathered Hat         - top ladder, Shorty's house, Nashira 

Century Veil          - chest, Lesser Celestial River 
                        shop, Sheliak 

Shako                 - drop, Striper, Cloud Passage 
                        shop, Komo Mai 

Will-O'-Wisp Hat      - drop, Undead Swordsman, Holoholo Jungle 

*Frost Cap            - drop, Zelmer, Trail of Souls 

Millinery             - shop, Reverence (Mira) 
                        search first house in Balancoire 

Assassin's Hood       - starting equipment, Mizuti 
                        drop, Wokoob Kakish, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Rainbow Straw Hat     - starting equipment, Mizuti 
                        chest, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Battle Hood           - shop, Cursa 
  
Spark Hat             - chest, Imperial Fortress (Xelha only)* 
                        drop, Beberum, Imperial Fortress, Fifth Floor 

Crown of Bubbles      - chest, Emperor's Room, Imperial Palace 

Shaman Hat            - drop, Bauganum, Duhr Labyrinth 

Ghost Cap             - drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 
                        drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 

Hood of Highlands     - drop, Breacher, Zosma tower;  
                        drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 

Silk Veil             - chest, Illusory Fortress 
                        chest in cabin, Celestial Alps 

Heldentum             - drop, Demonic Hands, Cor Hydrae 

Bird Wimple           - drop, Demonic Hands, Cor Hydrae 



Sybil's Crown         - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Buckler               - starting equipment 

Round Shield          - drop, Moonguile Forest 

Flame Shield          - chest, south Nunki Valley 

Frozen Shield         - chest, south Nunki Valley; shop, Nashira 

Scale Shield          - check rusty containers outside in Nashira Village 

Clock Shield          - shop, Sheliak; starting equipment, Lyude 

Tempest Shield        - clean east wing of Elnath Castle 
                        starting equipment, Lyude 

Kite Shield           - chest, Library of Magic 
                        drop, Ray-Moo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Coffin Shield         - chest, soldier headquarters, Mintaka 
                        shop, Azha 

Grace Shield          - drop, Imperial Walker, Goldoba (before Azha) 
                        chest, Goldoba (before Azha) 
                        shop, Cursa 

Tower Shield          - chest, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 
                        SM reward for Scorpius 

Battle Shield         - drop, Gagarek, Mintaka (after Lava Caves) 

Whitecap Shield       - chest, Capella (Duhr) 

Burning Shield        - chest, third floor Zosma Tower 

Platinum Shield       - drop, Shadow Claws, Greater Celestial River 

Flugel Shield         - drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 
                        give Apple Vinegar to guy in front of Celestial Tree 
                        (after Celestial Alps) 

Erbschaft             - drop, Laramooga, Nihal Desert 

Fairy Shield          - speak to Taymiya after Quzman is gone 

Devil Knight Shield   - SM reward for Corvus 

Shield of Hope        - chest, Cor Hydrae 

*A note about yells:  
 Yells degrade over time. It takes a while, but an Aqua Yell III will 
 degrade to an II and eventually back to a I. Since the higher level yells 
 must all be made via combos, I would recommend waiting until you have the 
 necessary ingredients (like the Swan for Wind Yell IV) before you start 
 making yells. If you make all your level III's before you have that last 
 ingredient, you may end up doing them all again, which is a royal pain in  
 the butt (trust me - I found out the hard way). 

Fire Yell I          - buy Algareb Village 



                       drop, Devilish Hands/Gormer, Detourne (Mira) 

Aqua Yell I          - same or drop, Cancerite, Lesser Celestial River 

Light Yell I         - same; shop, Opu 

Dark Yell I          - same; shop, Opu 

Chronos Yell I       - same; drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 

Wind Yell I          - same; drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 

Fire Yell II         - drop, Mirabilis, Holoholo Jungle 
                       starting equipment, Savyna 

Aqua Yell II         - drop Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 
                       starting equipment, Savyna 

Light Yell II        - recipe - Sacred Wine + Light Yell I x 2 

Dark Yell II         - recipe - Evil Ashes + Dark Yell I x 2        

Chronos Yell II      - recipe - Green Mold + Chronos Yell 1 x 2 

Wind Yell II         - recipe - Pot of Air + Wind Yell 1 x 2 

Fire Yell III        - recipe - Crimson Oak Blossom + Fire Yell II x 3 

Aqua Yell III        - recipe - Firefighter's Medal + Aqua Yell II x 3 

Light Yell III       - recipe - Sunflower Coin + Light Yell II x 3 

Dark Yell III        - recipe - Primrose Coin + Dark Yell II x 3 

Chronos Yell III     - recipe - Amber + Chronos Yell II x 3 

Wind Yell III        - recipe - Rainbow Emblem + Wind Yell x 3 

Fire Yell IV         - recipe - Toasted Rice Ball + Fire Yell III x 4 

Aqua Yell IV         - recipe - Mermaid's Tear + Aqua Yell III x 4 

Light Yell IV        - recipe - Sun Coin + Light Yell III x 4 

Dark Yell IV         - recipe - Dark Coin + Dark Yell III x 4 

Chronos Yell IV      - recipe - Forbidden Fruit + Chronos Yell III x 4* 

*remember that a Forbidden Fruit only lasts thirty minutes before it rots, 
so pay attention; it helps to pick up Apples in Azha at thirty minute  
intervals (three or four), then you have spares 

Wind Yell IV         - recipe - Swan + Wind Yell III x 4 

Broken Earth Sphere  - speak to man by fire, same room as cluckers, Gemma 

Ocean Mirror         - successfully defeat Ice Goddess, Ice Palace, Wazn 

Sword of the Heavens - receive at the top of Zosma Tower 



Broken Heaven Sword  - receive in Gemma Village after Malpercio Fight 

Broken Ocean Mirror  - receive automatically after boss fight, Imperial  
                       Palace 

Escape               - chest, Moonguile Forest (where you defeat Lord of the  
                       Spring) 

Camera 1             - starting equipment, Kalas 
                       chest, Lesser Celestial River 

Camera 2             - SM reward for Equuleus 
                       Trail of Souls mini-game prize  

Camera 3             - defeat Fadroh, Imperial palace 
                       SM reward for Pegasus 

Voice I              - starting equipment, Xehla 

Voice II             - Aljeemo will give you this when you give him Maynee's 
                       Pendant 

Voice III            - SM reward for Taurus 

Voice IV             - Family Tree reward from Quzman 

Voice V              - SM reward for Lepus 

Voice VI             - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Fire Burst I         - starting equipment, Xelha 

Aqua Burst I         - starting equipment, Xelha 

Light Flare I        - starting equipment, Xelha; buy Pherkad 

Dark Flare I         - starting equipment, Xelha 

Chronos Blow I       - defeat boss, Rudolfo's Mansion 

Wind Blow I          - chest, Rudolfo's Mansion; buy Pherkad 

Fire Burst II        - shop, Nashira 
                       SM reward for Carina 

Aqua Burst II        - shop, Nashira 
                       SM reward for Aquarius 

Light Flare II       - defeat Nunkirantula, North Nunki Valley 
                       shop, Sheliak and Komo Mai 

Dark Flare II        - drop, Albireo, Cloud Passage 
                       shop, Sheliak and Komo Mai 

Chronos Blow II      - same room as Magical Piggy Bank, School of Magic 
                       drop, Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 

Wind Blow II         - drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 

Fire Burst III       - chest, Holoholo Jungle 



                       drop, Ghost Claws, Trail of Souls 

Aqua Burst III       - drop, Zelmer, Trail of Souls; Trail of Souls  
                       shop, Parnasse  

Light Flare III      - shop, Reverence (Mira)  
                       drop, Filler, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Dark Flare III       - shop, Balancoire 

Chronos Blow III     - shop, Balancoire or Azha 
                       drop, Wokoob Kakish, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Wind Blow III        - drop, Crystal Spider, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                       shop, Mintaka/Cursa 

Fire Burst IV        - chest, Imperial Fortress (Xelha only)* 

Aqua Burst IV        - shop, Azha 
                       drop, Floomer, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Light Flare IV       - SM reward for Ophiuchus 
                       drop, Corrupted Walker, Imperial Palace 
                       drop, Bar-Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 

Dark Flare IV        - SM reward for Cancer 
                       drop, Zuzlani, Imperial Palace, Third Floor 
                       drop, Mad Cancerite, Duhr Labyrinth 

Chronos Blow IV      - drop, Bauganum, Duhr Labyrinth 

Wind Blow IV         - drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 

Fire Burst V         - drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 
                       drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 

Aqua Burst V         - drop, Mysterious Shellfish, Zosma tower 
                       drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 
                       drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 

Light Flare V        - drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 

Dark Flare V         - drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 
                       drop, Maw-Maw-Goo, Greater Celestial River 

Chronos Blow V       - drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 
                       drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 

Wind Blow V          - drop, Alavarum, Illusory Fortress 

Fire Burst VI        - defeat Wizard Shadow, Zosma Tower 
                       drop, Apollion, Cor Hydrae 

Aqua Burst VI        - chest, Cor Hydrae 
                       drop, Apollion, Cor Hydrae 

Light Flare VI       - chest, Cor Hydrae 
                       drop Wolgarb, Cor Hydrae 

Dark Flare VI        - chest, Cor Hydrae 



                       drop Wolgarb, Cor Hydrae 

Chronos Blow VI      - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Wind Blow VI         - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Blue Storm           - defeat Sabre Dragon, Moonguile Forest 
                       drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 

Shadow Wings         - chest, Rudolfo's Mansion 
                       drop, Foy Toy, Lava Caves 

Energy Wave          - defeat boss, Lesser Celestial River 
                       drop, Gagarek, Mintaka (after Lava Caves) 

Flash Explosion      - in chest in first house in Opu after water wheel fixed 
                       drop, Mysterious Shellfish, Zosma tower 

Water Blade          - chest, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                       drop, Rulug, Celestial Alps 

Dream Blade          - chest, Mechanic's Room, Lava Caves 

Fangs of Light       - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Chaotic Illusion     - scene after you defeat boss, Celestial Alps 

Lord of the Wind     - chest, Cor Hydrae 

Dance of Light       - drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 

Sparkle of Life      - defeat boss, Rudolfo's Mansion 
                       drop, Magna Beast, Lava Caves 

Soul Flash           - defeat Iron Beetle I, Cloud Passage 
                       drop, Arachnid, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Dancing Flames       - defeat boss, Celestial Tree 
                       search Xelha's Room, Ice Castle of Wazn 

Dark Embrace         - defeat boss, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                       drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 

Whispering Wind      - chest, Imperial Fortress (Xelha only)* 

Bells of Fate        - give sick Cancerite water in Duhr Labyrinth 

Seal of Water        - defeat boss, Illusory Fortress 

Wheel of Light       - defeat He, Cor Hydrae 

Dragon Uppercut      - starting equipment, Gibari 
                       drop, Wokoob Kakish, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Crystal Shot         - starting equipment, Gibari 
                       drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 

Explosive Paddle     - chest, down ladder, Anuenue Port 
                       SM reward for Libra 



Smash Tackle         - chest, Holoholo Jungle 
                       drop, Mad Cancerite, Duhr Labyrinth 

Whirlwind Hit        - chest, Detourne (Mira) 

Spiraling Gale       - defeat Naiad 

Pendulum Blast       - SM reward for X number of star map pieces 

Nemesis Fall         - defeat boss, Greater Celestial River 

Ultimate Geyser      - defeat Che, Cor Hydrae, starting equipment, Lyude 

Concerto             - starting equipment, Lyude 
                       drop, Ghost Claws, Trail of Souls 
                       drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 

Sforzando            - chest, Library of Magic 

Diminuendo           - Trail of Souls mini-game prize 

Intermezzo           - chest, Lyude's House 
                       drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 

Crescendo            - defeat Galatea 

Rhapsody             - chest, fourth floor Zosma Tower 

Presto               - scene after you defeat boss, Phantom Goldoba 
    
Finale               - defeat Bo, Cor Hydrae 

Burning Arrow        - starting equipment, Savyna 

Erupting Flail       - starting equipment, Savyna 
                       drop, Floomer, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Splash Spear        - starting equipment, Savyna 
                      drop, Corrupted Walker, Imperial Walker (first floor) 

Freezing Axe        - defeat boss, Celestial Tree 
                      drop, Fadroh, Imperial palace 

Vanish Grenade      - defeat boss, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                      drop, Laramooga, Nihal Desert 

Hurricane Blade     - defeat Thalassa 

Inferno Cannon      - chest, Algorab Village (available after attack by 
                       Malpercio) 

Hellblood's Hammer  - defeat boss, Nihal Desert 

Deadly Heat Scythe  - defeat Ar, Cor Hydrae 

Sorcerer's Chakram  - starting equipment, Mizuti 

Sorcerer's Breath   - starting equipment, Mizuti 
                      drop, Contaminated Walker, Imperial Palace 



Sorcerer's Seal     - starting equipment, Mizuti 

Heaven's Pillar     - chest, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                      drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 

Shadow Gate         - defeat boss, Lava Caves 

Mega Flood          - defeat Despina 

Prominence          - defeat bosses, Zosma Tower 

Alias Fall          - receive after defeating Wizard Shadow 

Planet Soul         - defeat Le, Cor Hydrae 

Shining Serapth     - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

Demons of Darkness  - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

Hellfire            - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

Sacred Spring       - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

Lingering Time      - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

Distorting Wind     - random attack generated by Kalas' spirit 

*Fire Aura I        - save the knights in Diadem Castle  

*Aqua Aura I        - same  

*Light Aura I       - same 

*Dark Aura I        - same 

*Chronos Aura I     - same 

*Wind Aura I        - same 

**A reminder about the auras - do not leave the Gamecube on overnight to 
  age your magnus until you have all six levels of auras. If you don't SEE 
  a magnus, it won't be added to the gathering, so you risk skipping a level 
  if you age overnight before the auras are done.  

Fire Aura II       - evolves from Fire Aura I 

Aqua Aura II       - evolves 

Light Aura II      - evolves 

Dark Aura II       - evolves 

Chronos Aura II    - evolves 

Wind Aura II       - evolves 

Fire Aura III      - evolves from Fire Aura II 

Aqua Aura III      - evolves 



Light Aura III     - evolves 
  
Dark Aura III      - evolves 

Chronos Aura III   - evolves 

Wind Aura III      - evolves 

Fire Aura IV       - evolves from Fire Aura III 

Aqua Aura IV       - evolves 

Light Aura IV      - evolves 

Dark Aura IV       - evolves 

Chronos Aura IV    - evolves 

Wind Aura IV       - evolves 

Fire Aura V        - evolves from Fire Aura IV 

Aqua Aura V        - evolves 

Light Aura V       - evolves 

Dark Aura V        - evolves 

Chronos Aura V     - evolves 
  
Wind Aura V        - evolves 

Fire Aura VI       - evolves from Fire Aura V 

Aqua Aura VI       - evolves 

Light Aura VI      - evolves 

Dark Aura VI       - evolves 

Chronos Aura VI    - evolves 

Wind Aura VI       - evolves 
   
Wild Strawberry    - defeat Lord of the Spring, Moonguile Forest 

Mana Stone         - chest, Lesser Celestial River 

Coral Plant        - defeat boss, Wind shrine, Diadem 

Ancient Branch     - defeat boss, Trail of Souls 

Azure Sand         - chest, Celestial Alps 

Shrike Statue      - chest, Rodolfo's Mansion 

Heron Statue       - after you defeat Thunderfish, "let it drift" twice and  
                     you can then reach this chest in the Lesser Celestial  
                     River (same screen as Gibari's boat)       



Falcon Statue       - chest, Library of Magic 

Rarebird Statue     - defeat boss, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Linnet Statue       - chest, Illusory Fortress 

Shark Tooth         - defeat Iron Beetle I, Cloud Passage 

Scarlet Shell       - Philosophy Room, Library of Magic 

Catfish Whiskers    - chest, Lava Caves 

Buoy of Light       - chest, Greater Celestial River 

Hearlight Candle    - defeat boss, Library of Magic 

Platter of Parting  - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

*Jasper Gem         - chest, Phantom Goldoba 

Wild Cherry Bud     - chest, Celestial Tree 

Purple Rose         - chest, Capella (Duhr) 

Dragon Plum Bud     - chest in cave, Nihal Desert 

Pinecone            - defeat boss, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Shepherd's Purse    - chest, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Tradescantia Petals - chest, B1 of Zosma tower 

Draco              - defeat Sabre Dragon, Moonguile Forest 

Vela               - drop, Shawra, Moonguile Forest 

Puppis             - give Pow Milk to cooking girl in Celabrai 

Aquarius           - give Pristine Water to woman who wants to clean 
                     her painting in Pherkad 

Pyxis              - speak to child playing in the street near the 
                     entrance to Pherkad 

Carina             - Fortuneteller's house, Nashira 

Cygnus             - chest, Cloud Passage 

Hydra              - clean West Wing, Elnath Castle 

Pisces             - defeat boss, Lesser Celestial River 

Triangulum         - drop, Albireo, Cloud Passage 

Auriga             - house in Anuenue Port 

Taurus             - History Room, Library of Magic 

Equuleus           - chest, Holoholo Jungle 



Lupus              - search first building, Opu 

Perseus            - speak to child playing on the ground near save, Opu 

Ursa Major         - drop, Blood Leaf, Celestial Tree 

Crater             - search right tent, Celestial Tree 

Andromeda          - defeat boss, Trail of Souls 

Corona Borealis    - chest, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Piscis Australis   - search museum, Duke Calbren's Mansion (drums) 

Corona Australis   - chest, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Virgo              - defeat boss, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Hercules           - drop, Ray-Moo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Cepheus            - drop, Filler, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Capricornius       - defeat boss, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 

Ara                - search soldier headquarters, Mintaka 

Lepus              - chest, Azha village (living quarters - secret room) 

Serpens            - search, Mechanic's Room, Lava Caves 

Ophiuchus          - defeat Naiad 

Cancer             - defeat Thalassa 

Lyra               - defeat Despina 

Libra              - defeat Galatea 

Delphinus          - drop, Flobo, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Sagitta            - give Pow Milk Yogurt to guard BEFORE you go to the 
                     Celestial Alps 

Leo                - chest, Ice Cliffs of Wazn (near Mindeer) 

Saggitarius        - search altar in Ritual Room, Ice Palace 

Ursa Minor         - search big fish picture at ice fishing place, Cursa 

Scorpius           - chest, Fourth Floor, Imperial Palace (through hole) 

Pegasus            - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Aries              - search Mayor's house, Algorab Village 

Cassiopeia         - search house with muddy vegetables, Algorab 

Gemini             - defeat bosses, Zosma Tower 

Bootes             - speak to only man left in house on right in Gemma 



                     after evacuation (sitting at the fire) 

Centaurus          - in water barrels in Nihal cave 

Canis Minor        - chest, Celestial Alps 

Canis Major        - drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 

Corvus             - Look for ! between two cliffs (same screen as red save) 

Eridanus           - defeat boss, Greater Celestial River 

Aquila             - chest, B3 of Zosma Tower 

Cetus              - After you have the other forty-nine pieces, keep  
                     speaking to the keeper of the Star Map until he gives  
                     it to you. 

Aged Buckle        - starting equipment, Kalas 

Scale Buckle       - defeat Lord of the Spring, Moonguile forest 

Silver Buckle      - shop, Nashira 

Crescent Buckle    - defeat boss, Elnath Castle, Diadem 

Ice Crystal Buckle - chest, Holoholo Jungle  

Golden Buckle      - defeat boss, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

*Platinum Buckle   - give a hot rock to the daughter of the old woman with a 
                     backache then talk to the old woman; you must do this  
                     before Azha evacuates. Just fight monsters while lava 
                     cools into hot rock.  

Earth Buckle       - chest, Gemma Village (follow transporters that flash off 
                     and on to the hard-to-reach chest) 

Skull Buckle       - chest in cabin, Celestial Alps 

Moon Buckle        - chest, roof of Rodolfo's Mansion (after you've been to  
                     Duhr) 

Fancy Anklet       - starting equipment, Xelha 

*Anklet of Calm Winds - I'm not sure if this is missable or not, so I'll  
                        treat it as such (just in case). First time in 
                        Celebrai, speak to the girl milking the Pow in the 
                        barn. After you've been to Pherkad, go back and  
                        speak to her again. Tell her you liked the city, and 
                        she'll give you the anklet.  

Silver Anklet         - defeat boss, Lesser Celestial River 

Magical Anklet        - chest, Elnath Castle, Diadem  

Water Mirror Anklet   - chest in room where you fought boss, Library of Magic 

Golden Anklet         - SM reward for X number of star map pieces 



Powder Snow Anklet    - defeat boss, Lava Caves 

*Sun Anklet           - immediately after defeating Malpercio in Algorab  
                        Village, talk to man walking around Gemma Village 

Skull Anklet          - chest, Illusory Fortress 

Pegasus Anklet        - reward for Wazn animal sidequest 

Bamboo Creel          - starting equipment, Gibari 

Hemp Creel            - chest, Lesser Celestial River (just past where you  
                        fight you fight the boss 

*Cypress Creel        - before you leave Diadem Castle for the Wind Shrine,  
                        speak to one of the soldiers in the Throne Room;  
                        he has a shop 

Bamboo Grass Creel    - chest, house in Anuenue Port 

Moonlight Creel       - shop, Parnasse 

Hermit's Creel        - defeat boss, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Goldfish Bowl         - defeat Naiad 

Poseidon's Creel      - defeat bosses, Zosma Tower 

Skull Creel           - chest, Greater Celestial River 

Creel of the Whale    - give Secret Information to man in Nashira Tavern who  
                        is worried about his business; he's at the same table  
                        asthe man who will give you Secret Recipe #9 (after  
                        you've been to the Celestial Alps) 

Dark Red Earrings     - starting equipment, Lyude 

*Glass Earrings       - Help the knights clean the east and west wings and  
                        then talk to the head knight. 

Ruby Earrings         - Literature Room, Library of Magic 

Silver Earrings       - chest, Holoholo Jungle 

Emerald Earrings      - defeat boss, Detourne (Mira) 

Gold Earrings         - chest, Lava Caves 

Amethyst Earrings     - defeat Galatea 

Flashy Earrings       - chest, Capella (Duhr) 

*Skull Earrings       - chest, Phantom Goldoba 

Platinum Earrings     - Family Tree reward from Quzman 

Rubber Barrette       - starting equipment, Savyna 

Feathered Barrette    - shop, Opu 



Butterfly Barrette    - drop, Blood Leaf, Celestial Tree 

Silver Barrette       - chest, Detourne (Mira) 

Scorpion Barrette     - help Trill's father in Balancoire to train his new 
                        employee then talk to him again  

Golden Barrette       - defeat Thalassa 

Sunflower Barrette    - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Firedrake Barrette    - chest, first floor Zosma Tower 

Skull Barrette        - in chest outside cave entrance - Nihal Desert 

*Fairy Barrette       - After you've been to Alfard, take Pow Milk Yogurt to 
                        the soldier standing to the left in Corellia's Palace 
                        in Komo Mai. He will give you a piece of the Star Map. 
                        Go see him again after you've been to the Celestial  
                        Alps for the Fairy Barrette. 

Dazed Birdie          - starting equipment, Mizuti 

Tongue Birdie         - shop, Mintaka 

Mohawk Birdie         - shop, Azha 

Tearful Birdie        - defeat Despina 

Birdie Fatale         - chest, Ice Castle 

Cinderella Birdie     - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Girlish Birdie        - SM reward for Aries 

Mature Birdie         - SM reward for Eridanus 

Skull Birdie          - chest, B3 of Zosma Tower 

Broken Birdie         - complete museum sidequest in Balancoire 

Shish Kebab (small)   - shop Celebrai; starting magnus 

Shish Kebab (medius)  - shop Nashira 

Shisk Kebab (large)   - drop, Bar-Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 

Deluxe Shish Kebab    - give Celestial Flower to Mayfee in Opu 

Plain Pastry          - drop, Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 
                        shop, Parnasse 

Jumbo Pastry          - SM reward for Serpens 

Deluxe Pastry         - give MAN (not his wife) in diner Gold Nugget 
                        chest, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 

Shortcake (small)     - drop, Mirabilis, Holoholo Jungle 
                        shop, Reverence (Mira) 



Shortcake (large)     - Ice Castle, room with animal lady 
                        SM reward for Gemini 

Deluxe Shortcake      - shelves, room with red savepoint, Library of Magic 

Mini Cream Puff       - drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 
                        shop, Balancoire 

Cream Puff            - defeat Wizard Shadow, Zosma Tower 

Deluxe Cream Puff     - search room, Second Floor, Imperial Palace 

Deluxe Cookies        - Philosophy Room, Library of Magic 
                        give Rock Salt to lady with sore back in Komo Mai 
                        (after Celestial Alps) 

Deluxe Bonbon         - History Room, Library of Magic 

Apple Pie (slice)     - buy Balancoire  
                        drop, Zuzlani, Imperial Palace (third floor) 
                        drop, Mafreega, Duhr Labyrinth 
                      

Apple Pie (full)      - defeat boss, Phantom Goldoba 
                        drop, Apollion, Cor Hydrae 

Wheat Crackers        - buy anywhere 

Fruity Gelatin        - buy Opu or Komo Mai  
                        drop, Mirabilis, Holoholo Jungle 

Chestnut Truffle      - buy anywhere 
                        drop, Pul-Puk, Lesser Celestial River 

Magic Beans - Death   - All the magic beans rotate from this first one 
                        starting equipment, Mizuti   
                        shop, Mintaka 

Magic Beans - Sleep         -rotate 

Magic Beans - Paralysis     -rotate  

Magic Beans - Ice           -rotate 

Magic Beans - Flame         -rotate 

Magic Beans - Poison        -rotate 

Magic Beans - - Headache    -rotate 

Magic Beans - - Confuse     -rotate 

Magic Beans - All +50       -rotate 

Magic Beans - All +100      -rotate 
  
Beef Jerky           - recipe - Bacon or Beef + Large Fire 

Pet Food             - recipe - Rotten Meat + Fire Burst I 



Grilled Hamburger    - recipe - Beef + Charcoal + Large Fire 

Vanilla Ice Cream    - recipe - Fresh Meat + Fire Burst I + Birch Sap Gum 

Beef Stew            - recipe - Bacon/Beef + Deluxe Charcoal + Large Fire +  
                       Birch Sap Gum 

Cheese Fondue        - recipe - Deluxe Sweet Wine + Cheese 

Coat of Gallantry    - recipe - Roasted Squid + Salted Sweetfish + Japanese 
                             Rice Wine 

Deluxe Fireworks Set - recipe - Peanuts + chicken Kebab + Beer 

Grapes               - buy Gemma Village; starting equipment, Gibari 
                       drop Acheron, Holoholo Jungle 
                       drop, Cancerite, Lesser Celestial River 
                  

Rotten Grapes        - evolve Grapes 

Deluxe Sweet Wine    - starting equipment for Lyude 
                                                 
Vinegar              - evolve Deluxe Sweet Wine or Strange Brew  

Sun-dried Wine       - recipe - Deluxe Sweet Wine + Light Flare I 

Uncooked Rice        - shop, Reverence (Mira) 
                       shop Mintaka/Gemma Village 

Japanese Rice Wine   - evolve Uncooked Rice 

Lukewarm Rice Wine   - recipe - Japanese Rice Wine + Fire Burst I 

Hot Rice Wine        - recipe - Japanese Rice Wine + Fire Burst IV 

Holy Grail           - recipe - Monolith Pen + Tri-Crescendo Pen 
                       starting equipment, Mizuti 

Sacred Wine          - starting equipment, Mizuti 
                       recipe - Holy Grail + Japanese Rice Wine 

Oakwood              - search fire in Mizuti's house, Gemma Village 
                       drop, Gul-Bar-Mool, Zosma Tower 

Doll of Lies         - evolve Oak Wood 

Deluxe Charcoal      - recipe - Oakwood + Fireburst V 

Charcoal             - recipe - Any Wood + Fire Burst I 

Rice                 - recipe - Power Helmet + Uncooked Rice +  
                       Mineral Water + Large Fire 

Rice Paste           - evolves from any cooked rice 

Sushi Rice           - recipe - Extra Fluffy Rice + Vinegar + Paper Fan 

Squid                - drop, Slime, maze, Detourne 
                       drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 



                       buy Gemma Village 

Rotten Fish          - evolves from any fish 

Roasted Squid        - recipe - Squid + Fire Burst I + Paper Fan 

The Silent Woman     - search Duke Calbren's room in his house 

Model Boat           - recipe - Lukewarm Rice Wine + Roasted Squid +  
                       The Silent Woman 

Green Tea -          - search Azha village (living quarters) 
                       drop, Foy Toy, Lava Caves 

Large Teamug         - Gemma Village, find in Kee's drawer in Mizuti's house 

Deluxe Green Tea     - recipe - Green Tea + Large Teamug 

Young Wasabi Root    - Xelha's Room, Ice Castle of Wazn 
                       drop, Almanek, Capella (Duhr) 

Wasabi Root          - recipe - Young Wasabi Root + Dark Flare I 

Deluxe Wasabi Root   - recipe - Wasabi Root + Mineral Water 

Wheat                - drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 
                       buy Cursa/Gemma Village 
                       drop, Maw-Maw-Goo, Greater Celestial River 

Beer                 - evolve Wheat 

Silkworm             - Taste the liquid in the giant green flask in the  
                       School of Magic (right side) then speak to the girl  
                       who is laughing. 
                       drop, Cursed Grimoire, Library of Magic (rarely) 
                       [it's easiest to hang on to the one you get from the  
                        girl until it's full evolved] 

Cocoon               - evolves from Silkworm 

Silk                 - evolves from Cocoon 

Fresh Beef           - buy Parnasse Village (Mira) 
                       cafe where Melodia is eating, Parnasse 
                       drop, Devilish Hands/Gormer, Detourne (Mira) 

Rotten Meat          - evolve any meat 

Birch                - search, Emperor's Room, Imperial Palace 
                       drop, Bar-Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 

Birch Sap Gum        - evolve Birch 

Milk                 - drop, Striper, Cloud Passage 
                       shop, Sheliak/Gemma Village 

Cheese               - evolve Milk 

Green Mold           - evolve Cheese 



Sugar Cane           - drop, Ray-Moo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                       buy Gemma Village 

Sugar                - evolve Sugar Cane 

Strawberries         - drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 
                       shop Gemma Village 

Rotten Fruit         - evolve any fruit (except peaches)   

Flower Bud           - drop, Striper, Cloud Passage 
                       buy Gemma Village 

Dead Flower          - evolve Flower Bud 

Pretty Flower        - starting equipment, Lyude 
                       recipe - Flower Bud + Light Flare I 

Root-rotten Flower   - recipe - Pretty Flower + Aqua Burst I 

Dried Flowers        - evolve Pretty Flower 

Doll                 - give two Celestial Seeds to cookie maker in Komo Mai 

Crying Doll          - recipe - Doll + Dead Flower 

Cute Doll            - recipe - Doll + Pretty Flower 
                       search, Emperor's Room, Imperial Palace 

Hate-Filled Doll     - evolve Cute Doll 

Apple                - shop, Azha/Cursa   
                       drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 
                       drop, Maw-Maw-Goo, Greater Celestial River 
         
Forbidden Fruit      - evolve Apple 

Egg                  - buy Gemma Village  
                       drop, Bar Mool, Duhr Labyrinth 

Ugly Duckling        - evolve Egg 

Swan                 - evolve Ugly Duckling 

Bomb                 - drop, Cursed Grimoire, Library of Magic 
                       SM reward for Perseus; starting equipment, Savyna 

Dud Bomb             - evolve Bomb 

Green Light          - defeat boss, Nihal Desert 

Yellow Light         - rotate Green Light 

Red Light            - rotate Green Light 

Chunk of Ice         - starting equipment, Gibari 
                       shop, Gemma 

Mineral Water        - evolve Chunk of Ice; shop, Nashira 



Ice Sculpture        - recipe - Chunk of Ice + sculpting knife 

Cherries             - drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 
                       search Mayor's house, Algorab Village 
                       drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 

Orange               - evolve Frozen Tangerine 

Frozen Tangerine     - Tiosocco's, Parnasse 
                       buy Gemma Village 
                       drop, Shadow Claws, Greater Celestial River 

Melon                - recipe - Cucumbers + Honey 

Pac-Man              - recipe - Cherries + Strawberries + Orange + Apple  
                                 + Melon 

Pac-Land             - evolve Pac-Man 

Pac-Mania            - evolve Pac-Land 

Peach               - shop Komo Mai or Gemma Village 
                      drop, Cursed Spell Book, Library of Magic 

The Peach Boy       - evolve Peach 

Wonder Momo         - evolve The Peach Boy 

Fruit Sorbet        - recipe - Chunk of Ice + Grapes 

Fruit Tart          - recipe - Strawberries + Sugar 

Pine Tree           - drop, Crystal Spider, Lord Calbren's labyrinth 
                      shop, Gemma Village 

Pine Tree Sap       - evolve Pine Tree 

Cedar Tree          - search house at top of stairs, Balancoire 
                      drop, Imperial Guard, Mintaka 
                      buy Gemma Village 

Cedar Tree Sap      - evolve Cedar Tree 

Amber               - evolve Cedar Tree Sap 

Dog Carving         - recipe - Birch + Sculpting Knife 

Monkey Carving      - recipe - Pine Tree + Sculpting Knife 

Pheasant Carving    - recipe - Cedar Tree + Sculpting Knife 

Branches            - recipe - Young Bamboo + Any knife/Wword 

Rotten Wood         - recipe - Any Wood + Aqua Burst/Mineral Water 

Incense             - evolve Rotten Wood 

Ashes               - recipe - Pretty Flower + Large Fire 



Treasure            - recipe - The Peach Boy + Dog Carving + Monkey Carving + 
                                Pheasant Carving 

Green Bananas       - drop, Albireo, Cloud Passage 
                      SM reward for Aquarius   
                      buy Gemma Village 

Bananas             - buy Pherkad; starting equipment, Xelha  
                      evolve Green Bananas 

Blackened Bananas   - evolve Bananas 

Deluxe Bananas      - in potted plant in left bedroom of Corellia's Palace 
                      shop, Gemma Village 

Shrimp              - drop, Blood Leaf, Celestial Tree 
                      shop, Gemma Village 

Fishing Rod         - evolve Young Bamboo 

Sea Bream           - recipe - Shrimp + Fishing Rod 

Skipjack            - drop, Miribilis, Holoholo Jungle 
                      shop Balancoire/Gemma Village 
                  
Eel                 - drop, Flobo, Ice Cliffs of Wazn 
                      buy Gemma Village 

Pickled Plums       - starting equipment, Savyna 

Rice Ball           - recipe - Rice + Pickled Plums 

Rotten Food         - evolve different foods (none fruit or fish) 

Toasted Rice Ball   - recipe - Rice Ball + Soy Sauce + Fire Burst I 

Crimson Oak Blossom - search Azha village (living quarters) 

Tearless Mermaid    - search Melodia's room, Duke Calbren's Mansion 

Mermaid's Tear      - recipe - Tearless Mermaid + Deluxe Wasabi Root 

Sunflower Coin      - drop, Magna Beast, Lava Caves 
                      search back room, Azha living quarters 

Primrose Coin       - rotates with Sunflower Coin  

Sun Coin            - chest, Duhr Labyrinth 

Dark Coin           - rotates with Sun Coin 

A Good Fortune      - drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 
                      [all the fortunes rotate from the same magnus] 

A Great Fortune     - rotate 

A Bad Fortune       - rotate 

An Average Fortune  - rotate 



An Awful Fortune    - rotate 

Intriguing Mystery  - roof of Rodolfo's Mansion (after you've been to Duhr); 
                      look for ! at the end of that long walkway 

Unsolved Mystery    - evolve Intriguing Mystery 

Evil Ashes          - recipe - Tri-Crescendo Pen + Fire Burst/Large Fire 

Persimmons          - shop, Balancoire 
                      drop, Wokoob Kakish, Coccolith (Duke Calbren's Maze) 
                      shop, Gemma Village 

Dried Persimmons    - recipe - Persimmons + Light Flare I 
                      starting equipment, Mizuti 

The Fool           - final reward for Star Map - the next twenty-two magnus  
                      rotate from this one 

The Magician       - rotate 

The High Priestess - rotate 

The Empress        - rotate 

The Emperor        - rotate 

The Hierophant     - rotate 

The Lovers         - rotate 

The Chariot        - rotate 

Strength           - rotate 

The Hermit         - rotate 

Wheel of Fortune   - rotate 

Justice            - rotate 

The Hanged Man     - rotate 

Death              - rotate 

Temperance         - rotate 

The Devil          - rotate 

The Tower          - rotate 

The Star           - rotate 

The Moon           - rotate 

The Sun            - rotate 

Judgement          - rotate 

The World          - rotate - last rotation of The Fool 



Small Fire         - drop, Slime, maze, Detourne 
                     drop, Malfreega, Duhr Labyrinth 
                     drop, Badwin, Celestial Alps 

Large Fire         - evolve Small Fire 

Firefighting Medal - recipe - Small Fire + Mineral Water 

Forlorn Woman      - shop, Gemma Village 

Endeavoring Woman  - reward for Wazn animal sidequest 
                     Family Tree reward from Quzman 

Goddess of Victory - recipe - Forlorn Woman + Endeavoring Woman 

Slight Debt        - open "dangerous drawer" in same room as cluckers, Gemma 
                     drop Cancerite, Duhr Labyrinth 

Debt with Interest - evolve Slight Debt 

Snowballing Debt   - evolve Debt with Interest 

Debt Hell          - evolve Snowballing Debt 

Savings Book       - drop, Pul-Puk, Lesser Celestial River 
                     Mayor's House, Sheliak 

Savings (+Interest)- evolve Savings Book 

Shampoo            - Speak to Maynee at the entrance to Cebalrai Village 
                     before you go to Pherkad and agree to look for her 
                     husband (he's locked in Rodolfo's Manor); get the 
                     shampoo from Maynee in Cebalrai Village after Aljeemo 
                     gets home (if you gave him her pendant) 
                    *shop, cave into Nihal Desert; this is a temporary 
                     shop that will be gone as soon as the people make it 
                     across the desert, so if you need Shampoo, get it now. 
                   **please note that it takes 336 hours (yep, two weeks) 
                     for shampoo to evolve into Splendid Hair, so get it 
                     early if you can 

Conditioner          - SM reward for Triangulum 

Hair Aftercare       - SM reward for Cassiopeia 
  
Hair Dryer           - Corellia's bedroom on the dressing table 

Rare Action Figure   - SM reward for Aquila 

Sweetheart Picture   - drop, Ghoulish Skirmisher, Capella (Duhr) 
                       under painting on easel, School of Magic, left side 
                       drop, Laramooga, Nihal Desert 

Broken Heart Picture - evolve Sweetheart Picture 

Nostalgic Picture    - evolve Broken Heart Picture 

Cursed Picture       - recipe - Broken Heart Picture + Dark Flare 



Chump Change         - drop, Skeleton Warrior, Library of Magic 

Vintage Coins        - evolve Chump Change 

Styx Passage Coins   - evolve Vintage Coins 

Mattress             - Corellia's bedroom, check the bed 
                       drop, Devil Claws, Celestial Tree 
                       shop, Gemma Village 

Broken Mattress      - evolve Mattress 

*Maple Leaf          - SM for Lupus - another item I've only seen one of.  
                       Make sure you keep it until it evolves. 

Bookmark             - evolve Maple Leaf 

Fading Notebook      - search table in same room as Magical Anklet 
                       evolve Director's Notebook 

Blank Notebook       - evolve Fading Notebook 

Magic Pen            - defeat boss, Wind shrine, Diadem 

Grumble Pen          - search Mechanic's Room, Lava Caves 
                       drop, Lanocaulis, Lava Caves 

Prophet's Notebook   - recipe - Blank Notebook + Magic Pen 

Director's Notebook  - recipe - Blank Notebook + Grumble Pen 

Unicorn Horn         - SM reward for Ursa Major 

Unicorn Blow Horn    - recipe - Unicorn Horn + Sculpting Knife 

Jill's Jewelry Box   - search museum, Duke Calbren's Mansion 
                       drop, Imperial Walker, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Jack-in-the-Box      - evolve Jill's Jewelry Box 

*Magical Piggy Bank  - Speak four times to the boy in front of the class  
                       (School of Magic in Komo Mai - eftt side) who 
                       doesn't want to be bothered. After you've tripped him 
                       up, speak to the boy in the next row for the bank. This 
                       is a one-time only item, so be sure not to get rid of 
                       it until it has finished evolving. 

Full Piggy Bank      - evolve Magical Piggy Bank 

Broken Piggy Bank    - evolve Full Piggy Bank 

Pot of Air           - search house at top of stairs, Balancoire 
                       search toilet, Imperial Fortress (Xelha only) 

Cloudy Emblem        - search snowman just left of the sculptor's house,  
                       Cursa 

Rainy Emblem         - rotate Cloudy Emblem 

Rainbow Emblem       - recipe - Rainy Emblem + Light Flare IV 



Fried Egg            - recipe - Egg + Fire Burst I  

Sculpting Knife      - shop, Reverence (Mira) 
                       drop, Filler, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Divorce Papers       - search, house by save, Algorab Village 

Pegasus Horn         - drop, Mirabilis, Holoholo Jungle 

John Hancock's Pen   - Pegasus Horn + Long Sword 

Consolation Pay      - recipe - Divorce Papers + John Hancock's Pen 

Beetle               - recipe - Cedar Tree sap + Branches 

Peanuts -            - search, same building as cluckers in Gemma Village 
                       buy Gemma Village 
                       drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 

Chicken Kebab        - recipe - Rooster + Large Fire + Paper Fan 

Charred Meat         - recipe - Beef + Fire Burst V 

Grilled Fish         - recipe - Skipjack + Fire Burst II 

Baked Potato         - recipe - Large Fire + Aqua Burst V 

Splendid Hair        - evolve from Shampoo (336 hours!) 

Monolith Pen         - hotel, Reverence (Mira) 

Tri-Crescendo Pen    - hotel, Reverence (Mira) 

Monolith Brochure    - recipe - Blank Notebook + Monolith Pen 

Tri-Cres Job Offer   - recipe - Blank Notebook + Tri-Crescendo Pen 

Paper Fan - recipe   - Young Bamboo + Rice Paste + Rice Paper 

Soft-boiled Egg      - recipe - Egg + Fire Burst I 

Charcoal Broiled Eel - recipe - Eel + Charcoal + Fire Burst I-IV 

Minced Skipjack      - recipe - Skipjack + Charcoal + Fire Burst I 

Small Knife          - drop Shawra, Moonguile Forest 

Secret Recipe 1      - chest behind waterfall, North Nunki Valley 

Secret Recipe 2      - SM reward for Pisces 

Secret Recipe 3      - in shelves, School of Magic, right side 

*Secret Recipe 4     - you MUST get this in the Trail of Souls (last wave) 

Secret Recipe 5      - search Duke Calbren's room in his house 

*Secret Recipe 6     - as soon as you get to Mintaka the first time, go  
                       through the "door" just left of where the ship is  



                       parked and walk out onto those "fingers." At the end  
                       of the one second from the bottom, hit the A button  
                       for Secret Recipe 6 at the exclamation point. 

*Secret Recipe 7     - give 21 quest magnus (lava works fine) to the kids 
                       following you around in Azha then talk to the guy  
                       sitting on the ground beside the entrance to the lava  
                       caves 

Secret Recipe 8      - SM reward for Bootes 

Secret Recipe 9      - give Mountain Apple Wine to man in Nashira Tavern who  
                       has run out of liquor; he's at the same table with the  
                       man who will give you the Crrel of the Whale  
                       (available after you've been to Celestial Alps) 

Secret Recipe 10     - recipe - Use Secret Recipes 1-9 in order 

Charred Fish         - recipe - Skipjack + Fire Burst V 
                       SM reward for Ursa Minor 

Melted Ice Cream     - recipe - Rotten Meat + Large fire + Birch Sap Gum 

Soybeans             - shop, Azha/Cursa 

Soy Sauce            - evolve Soy Beans 

Straw                - left room of cabin, top of ladder, Celestial Alps 

Stinky Beans         - recipe - Soybeans + Straw 

Avocado              - drop, Master Revenant, Phantom Goldoba 
                       drop, Breacher, Zosma Tower 

Fatty Tuna           - recipe - Avocado + Soy Sauce 

Custard Pudding      - drop, Slime, maze, Detourne 
                       shop, Gemma Village 
                       drop, Varalba, Illusory Fortress 

Sea Urchin           - recipe - Custard Pudding + Soy Sauce 

Red Pickled Veggies  - shop, Azha 

Honey                - shop, Nashira 
                       drop, Pul-Puk, Lesser Celestial River 

Chestnuts            - recipe - Cheese + Honey  

Cucumbers            - drop, Gagarek, Mintaka (after Lava Caves) 
                       buy Gemma Village 

Curry                - Mayfee's house in pot, Opu 
                       drop, Contaminated Walkers, Imperial Palace 
                       search, house by save, Algorab Village 
                    

Last Night's Curry   - evolve Curry 

Deluxe Curry         - recipe - Apple + Honey + Curry 



Bacon                - shop, Parnasse 
                       drop, Devilish Hands/Gormer, Detourne (Mira) 

Bamboo Shoot         - buy, Mintaka/Gemma Village 
                       drop, Ceratobus, Lava Caves 

Young Bamboo         - evolve Bamboo Shoot 

Pork Ribs            - search back room, Azha living quarters (near sink) 

Red and Blue Pencil  - in house with sliding bookshelf, Sheliak 

Pickled Cucumbers    - evolve Cucumbers 

Deluxe Pickles       - evolve Pickled Cucumbers    

Beef                 - buy Cursa 

Beef (good)          - buy Gemma Village or evolve from Beef 

Beef (better)        - evolve from Beef (good) 

Beef (best)          - evolve from Beef (better)  

Ox Tongue            - drop, Devilish Hands/Gormer, Detourne (Mira) 

Deluxe Red Wine      - starting equipment, Lyude; shop, Mintaka 
                       search diner, Balancoire 
       
Yesterday's Wine     - evolve Deluxe Red Wine 

Strawberry Milk      - recipe - Milk + Strawberries + Sugar 

Strawberry Shaved Ice- recipe - Chunk of Ice + Sculpting Knife +  
                                 Strawberries 

Melon Shaved Ice     - recipe - Chunk of Ice + Sculpting Knife + Melon 

Pretty Flowers       - recipe - Pretty Flower x 4 
                       search flower arrangement, Lyude's House 

Dead Flowers         - recipe - Dead Flower x 4 

Fruit Cornucopia     - recipe - Orange + Apple + Melon + Cherries 

Rotten Cornucopia    - Rotten Fruit x 4 

Fresh Sashimi Set    - recipe - Squid + Shrimp + Skipjack + Skipjack 

Old Sashimi Set      - recipe - Rotten Fish x 4 

Deluxe Sashimi Boat  - recipe - Good Fish x 4 (Eel isn't considered good  
                                fish - thanks to cyberpik at the boards for  
                                this information) 
                       I used Model Boat + Skipjack + 2 Squid + Shrimp 

Rotten Sashimi Boat  - recipe - Model Boat + Rotten Fish x 4 

Japanese Breakfast   - recipe - Any prepared rice + Stinky Beans + Egg  



Loveletter (Part 1)  - recipe - Great Fortune + Dried Persimmons + Young 
                               Bamboo 

Loveletter (Part 2)  - recipe - Great Fortune + Dried Persimmons + Green 
                               Mold 

Loveletter (Part 3)  - recipe - Great Fortune + Dried Persimmons + Blue-Only 
                               Pencil 

Stalkers Letter      - recipe - Loveletters 1 + 2 + 3 

Lovey-dovey Diary 1  - recipe - Average Fortune + Beetle + Orange 

Lovey-dovey Diary 2  - evolve Lovey-dovey Diary 1 

Lovey-dovey Diary 3  - evolve Lovey-dovey Diary 2 

Hateful Diary 1      - recipe - A Bad Fortune + Fried Egg + Crimson Oak  
                                 Blossom 

Doodle Book          - recipe - Blank Notebook + Any Pencil 

Voodoo Doll          - recipe - Straw + Dark Flare I 

Pickled Eggplant     - drop, Mirabilis, Holoholo Jungle 

Insurance Money      - evolve Large Fire 

Blue-only Pencil     - evolve Red and Blue Pencil 

Green Plums          - drop, Undead Swordsman, Holoholo Jungle 
                       drop, Devil Claws, Celestial Tree 
                       shop, Gemma Village 

Rooster              - drop, Cancerite, Lesser Celestial River 
                       shop, Sheliak/Gemma Village 

Rice Paper           - drop, Filler, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 
                       chest, Goldoba (before Azha) 

Seed of Headaches    - recipe - Frozen Tangerines x 4 

Tonguetwister Rouge  - recipe - Wheat + Uncooked Rice + Egg 

Extra Fluffy Rice    - recipe - Power Helmet + Uncooked Rice + Mineral Water  
                                 + Charcoal + Large Fire/Fire Burst IV 

Deluxe Rice          - recipe - Power Helmet + Uncooked Rice + Mineral Water  
                         + Deluxe Charcoal + Large Fire/Fire Burst I 

Plum and Eel Surprise - recipe - Pickled Plums + Eel 

Freshly Baked Bread   - recipe - Wheat + Mineral Water + Large Fire 

Strange Brew          - recipe - Japanese Rice Wine + Sun-Dried or Deluxe  
                                 Red Wine + Beer 

Strawberry Jam        - recipe - Strawberries + Sugar + Fire Burst II 



Western Breakfast     - recipe - Freshly Baked Bread + Strawberry Jam + Milk 

Curry with Rice       - recipe - Pickled Eggplant + Curry + Extra Fluffy Rice 

Deluxe Curry with Rice- recipe - Deluxe Rice + Deluxe Curry + Deluxe 
                                  Pickles/Pickled Plums 

Sea Urchin Surprise   - recipe - Freshly Baked Bread + Sea Urchin 

Beautiful Hair        - recipe - Shampoo + Conditioner + Hair Dryer 

Angelic Hair          - recipe - Shampoo + Conditioner + Hair Aftercare +  
                                 Aqua Burst II + Hair Dryer 

Mark of Death         - recipe - Voodoo Doll + Angelic Hair 

Sea Bream Lunch       - recipe - Rice + Sea Bream 

Salted Sweetfish      - buy Gemma Village  
                        drop, Gul-Bar-Mool, Zosma Tower 

Hateful Diary 2       - evolve Hateful Diary 1 

Hateful Diary 3       - evolve Hateful Diary 2 

Deluxe Sushi          - recipe - Sushi Rice + Any fish + Deluxe Wasabi Root 

Poisonous Sushi       - recipe - Sushi Rice + Rotten Fish + Deluxe Wasabi Root 

Sweatband             - recipe - Sushi Rice + Any fish + Deluxe Wasabi Root  
                                  + Deluxe Green Tea 

Karate Headband       - recipe - Sushi Rice + Rotten Fish + Deluxe Wasabi  
                                  Root + Deluxe Green Tea 

Sabre Dragon          - boss photo, Moonguile Forest 

Lord of the Spring    - boss photo, Moonguile Forest 

Thunderfish           - boss photo, Lesser Celestial River 

Iron Beetle V         - boss photo, Castle Elnath, Diadem 

Lord of the Winds     - boss photo, Shrine of the Winds, Diadem 

Gnosis                - boss photo, Trail of Souls 

Iron Beetle I         - boss photo, Cloud Passage, Diadem 

Iron Beetle II        - regular photo, outside Imperial Palace, Alfard 

Tree Guardian         - boss photo, Celestial Tree 

Magnus Giganticus     - boss photo, Detourne (Mira) 

Sikri                 - boss photo, Nekton Shrine (Mira) 

Phantasm              - boss photo, Duke Calbren's Manor 

Giacomo               - boss photo (you get more than one chance at this one) 



   
Ayme                  - boss photo (you get more than one chance at this one) 

Geldoblame            - boss photo, Lava Caves 

**Naiad               - boss photo, Interdimensional Crack 

Thalassa              - boss photo, Interdimensional Crack 

Despina               - boss photo, Interdimensional Crack 

Galatea               - boss photo, Interdimensional Crack 

***Goddess of Ice     - boss photo, Ice Palace/Lake of the Dragon 

Folon                 - boss photo (you get more than one chance at this one) 

Kalas-Angel of Darkness - boss photo, Imperial Palace 

Agyo                  - boss photo, Zosma Tower - top 

Malpercio             - boss photo, Algorab Village 

***Wizard Shadow      - boss photo, Zosma Tower - Basement 

Sibling God: He       - boss photo, Cor Hydrae 

Sibling God: Che      - boss photo, Cor Hydrae 

Sibling God: Bo       - boss photo, Cor Hydrae 

Sibling God: Ar       - boss photo, Cor Hydrae 

Sibling God: Le       - boss photo, Cor Hydrae 

Ungyo                 - boss photo, Zosma Tower - top 

*Imperial Soldier     - limited time photo, Rudolfo's Mansion (if you missed 
                        him, he makes one more appearance much later in the 
                        game; this is the guy in the bathroom stall when you 
                        go to the Imperial Palace) 

*Imperial Elite       - limited time photo, Castle Elnath, Diadem 

*Imperial Blackhelm   - limited time photo, Castle Elnath, Diadem 

Unuk                  - regular photo, Moonguile Forest  

Striper               - regular photo, Cloud Passage, Diadem 

Magma Beast           - regular photo, Lava Caves 

Shawra                - regular photo, Moonguile Forest 

Blood Leaf            - regular photo, Celestial Tree 

Badwin                - regular photo, Celestial Alps 

Doomer                - regular photo, northern Nunki Valley 



Gormer                - regular photo, Detourne, the Mystical Garden 

Floomer               - regular photo, Wazn Ice Cliffs 

*Zelmer               - limited time photo, Trail of Souls 

Pul-Puk               - regular photo, Lesser Celestial River 

Bar-Mool              - regular photo, Duhr Labyrinth 

Gul-Bar-Mool          - regular photo, Zosma Tower 

Cancerite             - regular photo, Lesser Celestial River 

Snow Cancerite        - regular photo, Wazn Ice Cliffs 

Mad Cancerite         - regualar photo, Duhr Labyrinth 

Albireo               - regular photo, Cloud Passage 

Flobo                 - regular photo, Wazn Ice Cliffs 

Mirabilis             - regular photo, Holoholo Jungle 

Lanocaulis            - regular photo, Lava Caves 

Skeleton Warrior      - regular photo, Library of Magic 

Undead Swordsman      - regular photo, Holoholo Jungle 

Ghoulish Skirmisher   - regular photo, Capella, Garden of Death (Duhr) 

*Master Revenant      - limited time photo, Phantom Goldoba 

Spell Shellfish       - regular photo, Holoholo Jungle 
  
Magic Shellfish       - regular photo, Detourne, the Mystical Garden (Mira) 

Mysterious Shellfish  - regular photo, Zosma Tower 

Devil Claws          - regular photo, Celestial Tree 

Shadow Claws         - regular photo, Greater Celestial River 

*Ghost Claws         - limited time photo, Trail of Souls 

Acheron              - regular photo, Holoholo Jungle 

Maw-Maw-Goo          - regular photo, Greater Celestial River 

Crystal Spider       - regular photo, Duke Calbren's Labyrinth 

Arachnid             - regular photo, Wazn Ice Cliffs 

Devilish Hands       - regular photo, Detourne (Mira) 

Demonic Hands        - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Wokoob Kakish        - regular photo, Duke Calbren's Labyrinth 



Almanek              - regular photo, Capella (Duhr) 

Malfreega            - regular photo, Duhr Labyrinth 

Sbarb                - regular photo, Duke Calbren's Labyrinth 

Breacher             - regular photo, Zozma Tower 

Bauganum             - regular photo, Duhr Labyrinth 

Ceratobus            - regular photo, Lava Caves 

Foytow               - regular photo, Lava Caves 

*Rulug               - limited time photo, Celestial Alps 

*Imperial Walker     - limited time photo, first time on Goldoba 

Corrupted Walker     - regular photo, Imperial Palace, First/Second Floors 

Contaminated Walker  - regular photo, Imperial Palace, Fourth Floor 

*Gagarek             - limited time photo, monsters released in Mintaka after 
                       Lava Caves; these are here a long while, but they will 
                       eventually disappear 

Beberum              - regular photo, Imperial Fortress, Fifth Floor 

Zuzlani              - regular photo, Imperial Fortress, Third Floor 

Laramooga            - regular photo, Nihal Desert 

Alavarum             - regular photo, Illusory Fortress 

Diabolos             - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Varalba              - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Vorleg               - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Walgarb              - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Apollion             - regular photo, Cor Hydrae 

Cursed Spell Book    - regular photo, Libary of Magic 

Cursed Grimoire      - regular photo, Library of Magic 

Filler               - regular photo, Nekton, Shrine of Spirits (Mira) 

Gray Cancerite       - regular photo, Nekton 

Ray-moo              - regular photo, Nekton 

Kulcabaran           - boss photo, Illusory Fortress 

Brolokis             - boss photo, Greater Celestial River 

Rampulus             - boss photo, Phantom Goldoba 



Fadroh               - boss photo, Imperial Palace 

Sowzana              - boss photo, Nihal Desert 

*Imperial Guard      - limited time photo, Mintaka (after Lyude's house) 

*Elite Imperial Guard- limited time photo, Mintaka (after Lyude's hosue) 

Slime                - regular photo, maze in Detourne (Mira) 

Nunkirantula         - boss photo, Nunki Valley (when Paolo sends you for web) 

*Tentacle            - boss photo, Celestial Tree (you must get pictures of 
                       both the Tree Guardian and one of the tentacles) 

Picture of Kalas     - regular photo 

Picture of Xelha     - regular photo 

Picture of Gibari    - regular photo 

Picture of Lyude     - regular photo 

Pictue of Mizuti     - regular photo 

*Maskless Mizuti     - as soon as you're done at the top of Zozma Tower, put 
                       Mizuti in your party and put all your cameras in your 
                       decks. SAVE. Now go fight Malpercio in Algorab Village. 
                       Use one camera on Malpercio and all the others on  
                       Mizuti. After the fight, make sure you have all three  
                       photos - Malpercio, Maskless Mizuti, and Mega Rare  
                       Mizuti. If not, do the fight again until you do. 

Rare Shot of Kalas   - regular photo 

Rare Shot of Xelha   - regular photo 

Rare Shot of Gibari  - regular photo 

Rare Shot of Lyude   - regular photo 

Rare Shot of Savyna  - regular photo (easiest to get when you fight Savyna 
                       at the Celestial Tree) 

Rare Shot of Mizuti  - regular photo 

*Mega Rare Mizuti    - see Maskless Mizuti 

Unpopular Painting   - get Misjah to sign a Terrible Painting at Quzman's 

Popular Pickup Line  - get from guy talking to girls in front of School of 
                       Magic in Komo Mai, right side 

Outdated Pickup Line - evolve Popular Pickup Line 

Girl's Thoughts      - stop at the house nearest the shop in Mintaka after  
                       you have finished the Lava Caves. This will get you  
                       into the blocked room in Azha.  

Secret Information   - talk to the woman making beds in Corellia's Palace 



Well-known Story     - evolve Secret Information 

Blank Magnus         - you'll get these as part of the story 

Pristine Water       - waterfall in Nunki Valley; evolve snow 

Stagnant Water       - evolve Pristine Water, Rudolfo's Mansion 

Stoked Flame         - fireplace in first house in Mintaka 

Weak Flame           - evolve Stoked Flame 

Pow Milk             - barn in Celebrai Village 

Cloud                - cloud machine in Cloud Passage - Diadem 

Celestial Flower Seed- in shelf by Corellia's bed, Komo Mai 

Celestial Flower Bud - evolve Celestial Flower Seed 

Celestial Flower     - evolve Celestial Flower Bud 

Fantail Duck Egg     - from house with ducks in Komo Mai 

Boiled Egg           - evolve Fantail Duck Egg 
                       or found in first house in Opu 

Snow                 - anywhere outside the city in Wazn 

Lava                 - lava caves 

Pebble               - evolve hot rock or Delinquincy Stone 
                       Diadem Castle stairs after fighting's over 

Sea Bream Fillet     - Nashira after fish come in 

Rotten Fillet        - evolve Sea Bream Fillet 

Pow Milk Yogurt      - evolve Pow Milk 

Pow Milk Cheese      - evolve Pow Milk Yogurt 

Rubber Mud           - anywhere in mud in  

Chunk of Rubber      - evolve Rubber Mud 

Gold Beetle Carapace - in hollow of Celestial Tree as you're climbing 

Gold Nugget          - evolve Gold Beetle Carapace 

Salty Water          - evolve Cloud 

Salt                 - bags in fish hut, Nashira  

Hot Rock             - evolve Lava 

Oil                  - Goldoba; jars in a house in Gemma Village 

Pressed Flower       - evolve Nameless Flower 



Mountain Apple       - barrels near save point in Celebrai Village 

Apple Vinegar        - evolve Mountain Apple Wine 

*Warrior's Memories  - evolve Warrior's Mementos for fifty hours 

Warrior's Mementos   - These will automatically appear when you get your  
                       first blank magnus - DO NOT give these to Gram and  
                       Leon's wives in the Ice Palace until they have evolved 
                       into Warrior's Memories - there's only one of these in 
                       the game. You've got to hang on to them for fity hours. 

Golden Pick Axe      - in maze in Detourne (Mira) - will only appear after  
                       you defeat all the enemies in the maze 

Diadem Royal Crest   - the crest is at the top of steps in Diadem Castle 

Picture Book         - search, Emperor's Room, Imperial Palace 

Adventure Novel      - search shelves, Mizuti's house, Gemma Village 

Dead Bluebird        - help man with bracelet in Moonguile Forest to catch 
                       birds; they will stay there for the rest of the game 

Naughty Novel       - in drawers to the left of Quzman's bed (talk to him  
                      each time you visit for new things to become available);  
                      this becomes available after you've been to Duhr 

Rock Salt           - do "jump of courage" in fish hut, Nashira, and old man 
                      will give you this    

Mirage Weed         - growing on the walls, Detourne, Mira  

*Thunderfish Bone   - After you kill the Thunderfish, DO NOT take his skull 
                      out of the water; you will need it much later in the  
                      game and this is the only one available. Once you pick 
                      it up, you have to keep it for the Museum guy, so just 
                      leave it until later. 

Mountain Apple Wine - evolve Mountain Apple 

Nameless Flower     - water flowers in street of of Pherkad and you can get 
                      Nameless Flowers here for the rest of the game 

Explosives          - get from Larakush (part of the storyline) 
   
Sparkling Snow      - sparkling spot outside in Wazn   
                      machine in Mechanic's room in Lava Caves 

Terrible Painting   - get at Quzman's - chest of drawers right of his bed 

Delinquency Stone   - appears randomly on the first basement floor of Zozma 
                      Tower; you'll have to kill the Breacher standing on the 
                      blocks to get it (you can see it under the monster, so 
                      you'll know if it's not there if you don't feel like 
                      fighting) 

Roasted Bird        - put Dead Bluebird in Trill's over in Parnasse Village 



Maggot-ridden Meat  - evolve Roasted Bird 

Family Tree         - get from Quzman in Pherkad when you agree to find his  
                      family members 

Treasured Painting  - evolve Unpopular Painting  

*Xelha only - I got these chests with Xelha while she was alone in the 
Imperial Palace. I'm assuming they would still be there later, but as I  
didn't wait, I can't say for sure. 

One-Chance Items 

I have put this list together primarily from the Once Chance faq and  
the Euipment faq plus just having played...a lot. There are a couple that 
I'm not sure are one chance, but I'll list them just in case. I am not going 
to list all the boss photos; you know by now to never kill a boss until  
you've taken its picture. 

I am not including items like the Magical Piggy Bank or the class-up items 
on this list. While they are one of a kind, they're not missable. In other  
words, you will have chances to go back for them. Other one-of-a-kinds like 
the Maple Leaf cannot be missed (it's a star map prize). Just remember not 
not to let them go until they're completely evolved. 

**IMPORTANT** 

Some items like the Auras are one-time only then they evolve. You MUST see 
each of the evolutions or they will not appear in your Magnus Gathering, so 
check your magnus now and again. DO NOT leave the Gamecube on all night to 
age your magnus until you're done with the Auras because you risk skipping 
some levels. I had Beef (Good) skip straight to Beef (Best) and had no idea 
why until I saw this explanation here on the Gamefaqs boards. Many thanks 
to xylophone2 for this valuable information. You've got to see the middle 
evolution of the Magical Piggy Bank, too. 

Remember, too, that there is only one of each secret receipe in the game, so 
DO NOT get rid of them until you've made Secret Recipe #10. 

1. Cebalrai - Calm Winds Anklet 

Cebalrai Village: speak to the girl milking the pow in the barn. After you've 
been to Pherkad, go back and tell her you liked it and she'll give you the  
anklet. 

2. Cebalrai - Shampoo 

Speak to Maynee at the entrance of Cebalrai to learn that her husband's 
gone missing. Agree to help her, and she'll give you her pendant. When you 
get to Rodolfo's Mansion, you'll find Aljeemo locked up in there. Set him 
free and give him the pendant. He'll give you a magnus. Return to Cebalrai 
and speak to his wife to get Shampoo. If you forget to return, she'll be  
there and you can get it later as long as you agreed to help her initially. 
It's better to get it now, however, because this item must be aged for two 
weeks to turn into the magnus Splendid Hair, so you might as well get  
started. Shampoo is also available much later in the game, but only 



temporarily, so get it now. 

3. Nunki Valley - Nunkirantula 

The spider Palolo sends you after is a one-time only - get the photo. 

4. Rodolfo's Mansion - get photo of Imperial Soldier  

5. Lesser Celestial River - Thunderfish 

After you defeat the Thunderfish, walk up to its skull twice (two different 
locations) and choose the option "Let it drift" to be able to get to  
the Heron Statue chest in the first screen, but once you can get to the 
chest, don't bother the Thunderfish again. This is a one-time only quest 
magnus. Once you take it, it's gone for good. You will need it much, much 
later in the game, so leave it here for now and come back for it later.  
Again, DO NOT take the Thunderfish right now or you'll have to carry it for 
ages.

6. Diadem Castle - All six Auras 

You will be asked to help the knights fighting the enemy in the castle.  
You'll start with four knights (one Senior Knight, one regular, one 
apprentice, and one squire) that you will distribute as you go. Keep in mind 
that you can always get more knights in a bedroom on the left side of the  
castle near the top. Show a knight in the room the royal crest for him to 
join you. Black knights are twice as strong as red (the equivalent of your 
senior knights), so use knights accordingly. You MUST get all six auras here 
because it's the only place they can be acquired and all will evolve through 
six levels for a total of thirty-six magnus from this one sidequest. While  
you're at it, you can check all the paintings; you'll pick up a couple extra 
magnus this way. Save at the red flower at the bottom as soon as possible 
in case you mess up. When you distribute knights, the enemy knights must 
fall down and disappear or it didn't work. If Gibari says, "They'll be fine 
now" and they keep fighting, do it again.  

7. Diadem Castle - Imperial Elite and Imperial Blackhelm photos 

You will get a couple of chances at the red soldiers but only one at the  
black, so make sure you get his picture before you kill him.  

8. Diadem Castle - Cypress Creel 

After you've defeated Iron Beetle V, be sure to speak to the soldier in the 
throne room near the exit to the Wind Shrine. He has a shop that includes 
the Cypress Creel. Remember, you don't have to buy it, just see it. At only 
350, it's a good buy though. :) 

9. Diadem Castle - Glass Earrings 

After the battle is over in the castle, help the knights clean up both 
the east and west wings then talk to the head knight. Not sure if this is 
one-time only, but you might as well do it now. It can be done as soon as 



you've finished at the Wind Shrine. 

10. Celestial Tree - Boss Photos  

At the Celestial Tree, be sure to take pictures of BOTH the Tree Guardian 
and a Tentacle. 

11. Trail of Souls - Zelmer, Ghost Claws, Ghost Cap, Secret Recipe 4 

I hate this place... That, of course, is irrelevant, isn't it? Anyway, you 
must get four items here that cannot be found anywhere else. After you've  
finished with the Goldoba, go outside to meet Mizuti. Now save. Speak to 
Xelha inside to get started. Other faqs tell you how this places works, so I 
won't go into all that. Just remember, if you fall far enough behind that you 
can't see Mizuti, you'll start again from the beginning. Use that to your 
advantage. You must get photos of the Zelmer and Devil Claws. A Zelmer must 
also drop a Frost Cap. Fight as many of these enemies as you wish (they drop 
pretty good stuff), making sure to get the three items mentioned. I let  
Mizuti run ahead of me here and pick up a few things then try to get all 
the magnus in the next round. The only magnus you MUST get is the last one - 
Secret Recipe 4. The Camera 2 in the 11th wave is really nice, too - lots of 
prizes here, but that Secret Recipe is the one you must get for your magnus 
gathering. If you don't have all four of the items when you're done, you'll 
have to do it again. Don't forget a photo of the boss here either. 

12. Mintaka - Secret Recipe #6  

Search the second spike just above Melodia's airship as soon as you arrive 
in Mintaka. Look for the exclamation point. The door through is right behind  
the guy with the bracelet. 

13. Mintaka - Limited-time Pictures 

Imperial Guard and Elite Imperial Guard - these guys appear after you go to 
Lyude's house. They respawn so you can take as much time as you need here,  
but once you leave, they're gone for good, so be sure to get their pictures. 

14. Goldoba - Limited-time Picture 

This is the only time you can get the Imperial Walker, so don't forget its 
photo. It respawns, so you have plenty of chances; just get it before you go. 

**Give Xelha a camera before the boss in the Lava Caves. NOW!! NOW!! 

15. Azha - Platinum Buckle 

Give a hot rock to the daughter of the old woman with a backache then talk  
to the old woman; you must do this before Azha evacuates, so go ahead and 
do it now. Just fight monsters while lava cools into hot rock. 

**Give Xelha a camera before the boss in the Lava Caves. NOW!! NOW!! 



16. Azha - Mephistopheles Cloak and Secret Recipe 7 

Three little kids will follow you around constantly in Azha either asking 
you for magnus or telling you they're starving. Give them a total of twenty- 
one quest magnus (I just run back and forth with lava but sparkling snow  
would work, too) then speak to the guy sitting on the ground by the lava  
caves to receive these two items. 
  

**Did you give Xehla a camera? 

17. Interdemensional Crack - Photo of Naiad 

The Interndemensional Cracks are located at all the places where you got the 
End Magnus. There's nothing at the one in Sadal Suud, but it will close if 
you go there (it closes on its own if you leave it until last if you want to  
skip that one). Each must be opened with whatever that place is famous for: 

Anuenue: Celestial Flower Seed (a Celestial bud or flower will work) - Savyna 
Diadem:  Cloud from the Cloud machine - Gabari 
Alfard:  Lava - Lyude 
Mira:    Mirage Weed - Mizuti 

It doesn't matter what order you do them in (just depends on which characters 
you want first); Naiad will always be first and Xelha must have a camera and 
get its picture. The other three bosses must be photographed, too, of course, 
but you should have more cameras available as you pick up your people. 

**You have a brief time while you're going back and forth between  
the Interdemensional Cracks to go wherever you wish, so get some running 
around done while you can. I would recommend that you go see Quzman and 
pick up a Terrible Picture. Take it to Reverence in Mira to send Misjah to 
Quzman's. Now go back and get another Terrible Picture and have her sign it. 
It will turn into an Unpopular Picture, which takes forty hours to evolve 
into the Treasured Painting, so you might want to get that started. Just a 
suggestion. :) 

18. Mintaka - Girls Thoughts 

Go back to Scalla's house and look at her diary. You can now get Girls  
Thoughts. You must have these to get into the back room in Azha, and this must 
be done before the town evacuates to the Nihal Desert. There's nothing urgent 
here, but if you want to do all the sidequests, you'll have to do this now. 
The Girls Thoughts will continue to be there for the rest of the game. 

19. Anuenue - Sagitta and Fairy Barrette 

Go to Sadal Suud and get some Pow Milk. Let it age to Pow Milk Yogurt and 
take it to the guard in Corellia's Palace who missed the festival. He's on 
the far left of the first room in the palace. He'll thank you and give you 
Sagitta for the Star Map and tell you to come back later for something better.  
Come back AFTER you've been to the Celestial Alps for the Fairy Barrette. 

20. Wazn - Warrior's Memories 

DO NOT give the Warrior's Mementos to the widows of Gram and Leon. You must 



wait until they've evolved into Warrior's Memories (fifty hours). Since you 
should have all the Auras by now and the Magical Piggy Bank should be done 
evolving, it should be safe to leave the Gamecube on overnight at this point 
if you want to or come back later. 

21. Wazn - Ice Goddess Picture 

When Xelha goes down for the Ocean Mirror, you must get a picture of the 
Ice Goddess. If you defeat her before you find the camera in the deck, do it 
again. 

**If you missed anything in Azha earlier, they're all still here after you 
have finished the Imperial Palace. This is your last chance... 

22. Zosma Tower - Agyo and Ungyo 

Make sure to take pictures of BOTH bosses here. As soon as you're done with 
this boss fight, put Mizuti in your party and make sure you have ALL of your 
cameras equipped. Save your game before you head to the top of the tower.  
Although there is a scene with Mizuti in Algorab, she will not automatically 
be part of your party, so put her in. 
  

23. Algorab Village - Maskless Mizuti and Mega Rare Mizuti 

Mizuti must be in your party for the fight with Malpercio; it's your only 
chance to get these two pictures of her. Don't forget a picture of the boss 
while you're at it. 

24. Gemma Village - Sun Anklet 

When your fight with Malpercio is over, you'll find yourself in Gemma. 
After you receive the Broken Heaven Sword, go out and speak to the person 
standing on the steps on the far left. He'll give you the Sun Anklet. Get it 
now because he'll be gone later. 

25. Celestial Alps - Giacomo, Ayme, and Folon 

After you've been to see Larikush, the Celestial Alps become available. If 
you do not have photos of Giacomo, Ayme, and/or Folon, this is your last 
chance to get them. 

*Once you're done with the Celestial Alps, you'll finally be able to travel 
at will. Sidequests for each of the characters' final Class Up become  
available now; which order you do them in is up to you, so they may not be  
in the same order below.  

26. Komo Mai - Fairy Barrette 

When you're done with the Celestial Alps, you'll be back in Komo Mai. Go see 
the soldier you gave Pow Yogurt to so long ago, and he'll give you Savyna's 
Fairy Barrette now. 



27. Mira - Broken Birdie 

Speak to the Librarian at Duke Calbren's Manor, and he'll ask you to find 
new exhibits. Take him the Thunderfish that you left at the Lesser Celestial 
River so long ago, a Delinquency Stone, a Golden Pickax, and an Adventure 
Novel. 

28. Phantom Goldoba (appears when you fly to Mira after Celestial Alps) 

There are several items here that cannot be found elsewhere. You'll start 
out in a room with a chest. There are chests in both the bunk rooms at the  
top corners. Be sure to get them before you go to the lower left room (where 
the red save was on the original Goldoba). There are three chests in there 
and once you leave this room, the boss will show up, so get the chests and 
a picture of a Master Revenant before you go in that room. The enemies here 
DO NOT respawn, so get that picture (and the boss, too). 

29. Nihal Desert - Shampoo 

If you missed getting Shampoo from Maynee early in the game, you can get it  
now from the same guy who rewarded you for helping out the kids in Azha.  
The shop here, however, is temporary. As soon as you beat the boss in  
Nihal Desert, he will be gone with everyone else, so get it now if you  
need it. He's set up in the back of the cave. 

30. ***Zosma Tower - Wizard Shadow 

Just like the Ice Goddess of Wazn, you must draw a camera in Mizuti's fight 
to get this picture. If you finish without it, do it again. Be sure to save 
on B4 of Zosma Tower before you take on the boss. It's an easy fight; just 
get that photo! 
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